Wimbledon Newsletter



CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

As you may have noticed demolition is progressing and we now have dismantled more than half of the Stadium. Some of the material is being stockpiled on-site to re-use in the construction works, whilst some disposed off-site. In the next 4-6 weeks, demolition will progress and the material on-site will be crushed so that they can be re-used during construction.

In the next 6-weeks phase 2 of our works will also commence at the same time the demolition progresses, phase 2 is the culvert (underground sewer) diversion works. These works will be carried out by a specialist contractor and you may start to notice an increase in the vehicles arriving and leaving site. There shouldn't be more than around 12 vehicle movements on site each day. The initial phase of these works will include excavating sections of the ground to allow for the installation of the new culvert.

MICK THE MILLER MOSAIC



Recent work carried out on-site was to salvage the Mick the Miller mosaic (pictured above). Mick the Miller, the famous Greyhound was born in 1926 and attracted many people to Greyhound racing in the late 1920's. He starred in films, rubbed shoulders with royalty and even has a monument in his hometown in Ireland. Salvaging the mosaic which was located on the floor in the lobby of the old Grandstand, required specialist contractors to carefully cut-out the mosaic with a specialist cutting wire. The mosaic then had fixings carefully placed in each corner before it was lifted and carefully packaged and stored. It is intended that the mosaic will be included within the new development.

If you require further information on the Stadium site or need to discuss the on-going works, then please contact our public liaison officer on the following details:

Lucille Gibbons

Direct Phone number: 0208 418 3641

Galliard

Catalyst

Email: public.liaison@galliardhomes.com





Summer Holiday Courses

- Summer holiday courses for boys and girls aged between 4 -13 years at the Wimbledon Park base.
- Sessions based on developing the core skills of football and providing opportunities to implement them in match play.
- All coaches are FA qualified and hold up to date first aid, safeguarding and DBS checks.

Visit: www.afcwimbledonfoundation.com

Enquiries: Holidaycourse@afcwimbledonfoundation.org.uk

Main Venue

Wimbledon Park, Revelstoke Road, SW18 5NN

MERTON FRIDAY NIGHT YOUTH LEAGUE

Seven a side weekly league @ Tooting and mitcham FC – U16's and U25's

U16 (11 - 15YRS MIXED) 5.00-6.30PM

U25 (16+YRS MIXED) 6.30-8.00PM

Imperial fields, bishopsford Road Morden SM4 6BF

TO SIGN UP OR FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

PHILIP.RUDLING@AFCWIMBLEDONFOUNDATION.ORG.UK

or 020 8974 5712

